Oak Trail Baptist Church 4501 Peppertree Rd. Granbury, TX 76048

Dear Pastor.

I pray this reaches you enjoying the Lord's blessing and hope your ministry is flourishing, even in these difficult and troubling times.

We want to thank you for your faithful support for Lanny and Judy Wood in Brazil, all these years. They have faithfully preached and taught the Word of God to many, many people, and their influence will continue having an impact on countless people.

I know that everyone is aware of Bro. Lanny's passing in Brazil last month and that Judy has remained there to this day. She has expressed her desire to stay indefinitely in Brazil and continue to be involved in the ministries that Lanny and her planted there.

Judy has continued teaching and encouraging believers, both in the church and surrounding area. Lanny and Judy built a great trust in the people of that region and are influential and respected.

In behalf of Judy and Oak Trail Baptist Church, we are prayerfully asking you to consider continuing her support, enabling her to stay on the field to which God called them fifty years ago.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at (940) 445-4239, or email me at paricatubajohn@gmail.com. Thank you.

By His Grace.

lohn J\Hawkins Jr